



Student Body Senate Minutes

Wednesday, October 17, 2018 at 7:00pm

Student Union, Case Study 2

- I. **Call to Order** of the Student Body Senate of the Student Government Association of Oklahoma State University
- II. **Roll Call**
 - a. Swearing in of New Senators, Supreme Court Justices, and Executives:
“I, *state your name*, do solemnly affirm that I will discharge to the best of my ability, the responsibilities entrusted to me, as an officer of the Student Government Association of Oklahoma State University”
- III. **Pledge of Allegiance**
- IV. **Approval of Minutes** of the Previous Meeting
 - a. October 10, 2018
 - i. Approved.
- V. **Guest Speakers and Student Concerns**
 - a. **Joe Weaver, Vice President for Administration and Finance**
 - b. **Jadan Terrazas, Sophomore at Oklahoma State University**
- VI. **Advisor(s) Report** – Dr. John Mark Day/Melisa Echols
 - a. **Melisa Echols**
 - i. **Thank you to those who have stopped by my office and have voiced your concerns.**
 - ii. **We are taking concerns to heart and will move to take action as we see able to do so.**
- VII. **President’s Report-** Chase Blevins
 - a. **Address the Bird Scooters issue on campus**
 - i. **For a petition to be seen as legit, it cannot be on a website.**
 - ii. **After they were contacted by university and Bird contacted SGA \$60,000 to go against the university and support them, which we did not accept.**
 - iii. **Just because they are off campus that does not mean the university is against motorized scooters.**
 - iv. **It will probably be spring before scooters are back, but we are finding a solution**
 - v. **Clarke: Was the amount they were willing to give us with Bird and Lime?**
 1. **Just Bird.**
 2. **Lime has done more in the right way of being on campus where as Bird as not.**
 - vi. **Murphey: What actions were they wanting us to take to receive money?**
 1. **We were to go against the administration and allow them on campus. I reached out to Dr. Bird and Dr. Day on what was happening.**
 - vii. **Schutz: Has the university considered OSU scooters without going through another company and charging it to the bursar?**

1. Not that we know of, but that is a good idea.
- viii. Garcia: It seemed that Weaver made this decision alone, did he contact any of you about it?
 1. It was him, Steve Spradling, Dr. Bird, President Hargis and so as an administration they decided, and we were brought into that.
- ix. Hickey: If Senate made any legislation forward on this, would you veto it?
 1. Not comfortable answering that as of right now because I do not know the wording of the bill and it would depend on if it goes against what the university wants.
- x. Kasitz: Students have been coming to us as senators and do you see this as an opportunity to get students to support SGA?
 1. Definitely, we have seen more excitement and involvement with students then even most elections. Administration is moving on the idea and if the support continues it will move fast.
- xi. Heald: Would you be open to working with SGA to make the process faster?
 1. Yes.

VIII. Vice President's Report- Vanessa Wiebe

- a. Food insecurity
 - i. 4 subcommittees, I serve on college trends and I have been in contact with other Big XII schools. We are the only Big XII university that does not have something in place concerning food insecurity.
 - ii. Mid-November all faculty committees will meet together.
 - iii. January students and faculty will all meet together.
 - iv. It's on Us
 1. Title 9 Office met yesterday.
 2. Those on Committee we will met at 5pm on Monday.
 3. Planning early to make it great and support survivors.
 - v. Coats for Cowboys
 1. Start collecting coats on November 5th.
 2. Any community member that wants to donate can give to Into the Street workers and they will turn them back when they do tools.
 3. Encourage your colleges to participate.
 4. This is for students from students- will stay here for students on campus to use.

IX. Unfinished Business

X. New Business

- a. F18BL025: A bill providing co-sponsorship funds to Minority Women's Association.
 - i. De Villasante: When is it?
 1. November 8th in Student Union Ballroom 6-8pm
 - ii. George: Motion to pass bill by unanimous consent.
 - iii. Martin: Second.
 - iv. Motion to pass.
- b. F18BL026: A bill to grant registered status to Beta Alpha Chi.
 - i. Carmichael: Motion to pass bill by unanimous consent.
 - ii. Schutza: Second.

- iii. **Motion to pass.**
- c. **F18BL027: A bill to grant registered status to Worthy Women’s Conference.**
 - i. **Kaleka: Is this national recognized group?**
 - 1. **I came up with it and so now we want to get it started.**
 - ii. **De Villasante: Do you want this conference to be annual or just once?**
 - 1. **Annual and small events throughout the year.**
 - iii. **Rojo: How does one register for event?**
 - 1. **Opens online in November.**
 - iv. **Patton: Is through a church?**
 - 1. **No, not specific denomination.**
 - v. **Hutto: motion to pass bill by unanimous consent.**
 - vi. **Motion to fail.**
 - vii. **ROLL CALL**
 - 1. **46 For, 0 Against, 0 Abstentions**
- d. **F18BL028: A bill to grant registered status to Scott’s Tots.**
 - i. **Russell: So, does this group watch episodes of the Office?**
 - 1. **We would have trivia after each season.**
 - ii. **Kensinger: What is the purpose of it?**
 - 1. **To connect people who like the Office.**
 - iii. **Murphey: Will you be announcing the trivia nights?**
 - 1. **We would set up a schedule, so we would have a rough idea when they would be.**
 - iv. **Patton: When and where will you meet?**
 - 1. **Location still being decided. Mondays at 7**
 - v. **Russell: Motion to pass by unanimous consent.**
 - vi. **Murphey: Second.**
 - vii. **Motion to pass.**

XI. Recess for Legislation to be Forwarded to Committees

XII. Executive Reports

- a. **Cabinet Executives**

XIII. Supreme Court Report(s)

XIV. Senate Reports

- a. **Committee Chairs**
 - i. **Budget – Jessie Hickey**
 - 1. **No meeting tomorrow.**
 - ii. **CSO – Mason Martin**
 - 1. **Meeting on Tuesday.**
 - 2. **Anyone who wants a business card let me know.**
 - iii. **Internal Affairs – Alex Garcia**
 - 1. **No meeting tomorrow**
 - 2. **Heald: What’s the status of the bill we saw last week?**
 - a. **Discussing it next Thursday**
 - iv. **PAC – Misael Hernandez**
 - 1. **Met last Tuesday.**
 - 2. **Students able to talk to governor campaigns, Monday October 29 from 2-3:30pm, north porch area-outside student union**

3. Pizza and candy will be there, hopefully there will be t-shirts as well.
4. Kaleka: Is there any back up plan for weather?
 - a. Inside lobby.
- v. University – Stephanie Rojo
 1. Working on legislation regarding scooters on campus.
 2. November 13-14 Constituency Days
 3. If you did not work previously, you have to work these days.
 4. Working on staggering times so more people can come and work.
 5. Meeting Tuesday at 5pm.
- b. Constituency Reports**
- c. Other Senate Reports**
 - i. Liaisons**
 1. OSU Tulsa – Yuki Clarke
 - a. No report.
 2. OSU Institute of Technology – Kase Doner
 - a. Commuter Appreciation Week.
 3. OSU OKC – Katherine Manis
 - a. No report.
 4. GPSGA – Jessie Hickey
 - a. Met tonight and Dr. Bird came to talk to them about the Bird scooters.
 - b. Fundraise info will be sent in GroupMe.
 5. FRC – Sydney Smith
 - a. Working on service project: Cleats for Kids
 - b. November 3 going to a event to collect donations.
 6. OU – Jessie Hickey
 - a. OU Spotlight.
 - ii. Representatives**
 1. Board of Regents for A&M Colleges – Marcus Heald
 - a. Meeting next Friday .
 2. Board of Regents for Higher Education – Samuel Gregory
 - a. No report.
 3. Faculty Council – Elly DeVillasante
 - a. No report.
- d. Vice Chair’s Report – Mason Russell**
 - i.** If interested as serving as Vice Chair let him know.
- e. Chair’s Report – Holland Gray**
 - i.** Big XII application due Friday.
 - ii.** October 31 is a Halloween theme attire- must be appropriate.
 - iii.** Suicide Prevention Committee
 1. Wanting to do something next semester about this for a week.
 - iv.** College Elections are coming up
 1. November 13-14
 - v.** Vice Chair is an important position so if you are considering don’t take it lightly. There is a lot to do as vice chair. Nominations next week.

XV. Announcements

- a. **Rojo: Locations for University change. We are wanting to increase voting in elections.**
- b. **Hickey: GPSA fundraisers are in the GroupMe.**

XVI. Informal Discussion

XVII. Adjournment

This agenda shall not be construed as preventing: The introduction of new legislation not listed, the reconsideration of any motion of the immediately preceding Senate meeting, or any regular procedural motion or any motions by an appropriate majority which allows the introduction and final consideration of Legislation in the same meeting so long as that legislation is listed in this agenda. Posted at 3:00pm on October 21, 2018 by Holland Gray, Student Body Senate Chair
(sgasenate@okstate.edu) 405-744-7555

Last Name	First Name	Attendance	
Carmichael	Aaron	present	1
Tiller	Lauren	absent	0
Ventris	Jacob	proxy	1
Munholland	Wyatt	present	1
Curtis	Riley	present	1
Crane	Kayleigh	present	1
Martin	Mason	present	1
Rojo	Stephanie	present	1
Hernandez	Misael	present	1
Kensinger	Zach	present	1
Martin	Jayla	present	1
Russell	Mason	Present	1
Botts	Amanda	present	1
Hickey	Jessie	present	1
Mead	Noah	present	1
Jdiobe	Muwanika	present	1
Heald	Marcus	present	1
Swearingen	Cody	present	1
Kaleka	Franklin	present	1
Dean	Ashley	present	1
Clarke	Yuki	present	1
Kironget	Laura	present	1
Fisher	Joshua	present	1
Murphey	Noah	present	1
Ludvigson	Phillip	present	1
Samuel	Gregory	present	1
Garcia	Alex	present	1
Smith	Sydney	present	1
Dunn	Kayla	present	1
May	Nathan	proxy	1
Patton	Eden	present	1
Doner	Kase	present	1
Taylor	Truitt	proxy	1
Auer	Jacob	present	1
Vance	Alexis	present	1
Kasitz	Jaden	present	1
Rechtin	Sarah	present	1
Schutz	Christopher	present	1
Hackler	Bailey	proxy	1
Bruns	Jared	present	1
Hutto	Logan	present	1
de Villasante	Elly	present	1
Manis	Katherine	present	1
Doncer	Payton	present	1

0	0		0
Evans	Grant	present	1
Cunningham	Brent	absent	0
Boone	Gavin	present	1
Gramling	Justine	present	1
Wright	Delaney	proxy	1
			47

Current Meeting Information	
Simple Majority	25
Two Thirds Majority	33
Two Thirds of Senate	19

F18BL027

Last Name	First Name	Vote	For	Against	Abstentions		
Carmichael	Aaron	y		1	0	0	1
Ventris	Jacob	y		1	0	0	1
Ventris	Jacob			0	0	0	0
Munholland	Wyatt			0	0	0	0
Curtis	Riley	y		1	0	0	1
Crane	Kayleigh	y		1	0	0	1
Martin	Mason	y		1	0	0	1
Rojo	Stephanie	y		1	0	0	1
Hernandez	Misael	y		1	0	0	1
Kensinger	Zach	y		1	0	0	1
Martin	Jayla	y		1	0	0	1
Russell	Mason	y		1	0	0	1
Botts	Amanda	y		1	0	0	1
Hickey	Jessie	y		1	0	0	1
Mead	Noah	y		1	0	0	1
Jdiobe	Muwanika	y		1	0	0	1
Heald	Marcus	y		1	0	0	1
Swearingen	Cody	y		1	0	0	1
Kaleka	Franklin	y		1	0	0	1
Dean	Ashley	y		1	0	0	1
Clarke	Yuki	y		1	0	0	1
Kironget	Laura	y		1	0	0	1
Fisher	Joshua	y		1	0	0	1
Murphey	Noah	y		1	0	0	1
Ludvigson	Phillip	y		1	0	0	1
Samuel	Gregory	y		1	0	0	1
Garcia	Alex	y		1	0	0	1
Smith	Sydney	y		1	0	0	1
Dunn	Kayla	y		1	0	0	1
May	Nathan	y		1	0	0	1
Patton	Eden	y		1	0	0	1
Doner	Kase	y		1	0	0	1
Taylor	Truitt	y		1	0	0	1
Auer	Jacob	y		1	0	0	1
Vance	Alexis	y		1	0	0	1
Kasitz	Jaden	y		1	0	0	1
Rechtin	Sarah	y		1	0	0	1
Schutzza	Christopher	y		1	0	0	1
Hackler	Bailey	y		1	0	0	1
Bruns	Jared	y		1	0	0	1
Hutto	Logan	y		1	0	0	1
de Villasante	Elly	y		1	0	0	1
Manis	Katherine	y		1	0	0	1

Doncer	Payton	y	1	0	0	1
Evans	Grant	y	1	0	0	1
Evans	Grant		0	0	0	0
Boone	Gavin	y	1	0	0	1
Boone	Gavin		0	0	0	0
Gramling	Justine	y	1	0	0	1
Wright	Delaney	y	1	0	0	1
			46	0	0	

If Majority

PASSED

If Two Thirds

PASSED

Current Meeting Information	
Simple Majority	25
Two Thirds Majority	33
Two Thirds of Senate	34

Current Vote Information	
Votes Left For Majority	-21
Votes Left for Two Thirds	-13
For	46
Against	0
Abstentions	0